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District Mission Statement 

The Berryessa Union School District provides all students the skills to become 
lifelong learners and successful 21st century global citizens.

 
Thank You for EVERYTHING Ms. Margie!!! 
 

It is with very mixed emotions that we announce that 
Ms. Margie, our beloved Laneview Secretary, will be 
RETIRING at the end of December 2018.  She has 
been managing the Laneview office for 18 years.  We 
are very happy for her but we will really miss her 
smiling face and her caring heart every day.  We 
appreciate all she has done to help our school through 
the years.  We wish her the very best in the next 
venture of her life. 
 

We Love You and Will Miss You Very Much  
Ms. Margie!  Your Laneview Family 
 

 
Principal’s Message 
Dear Parents,   

Happy December!  This time of the year is usually a 
very busy time for many of us.   Some of us get 
wrapped up in the hustle and bustle of the season.  
Many of us plan time to spend with loved ones and 
friends.  These next three weeks will fly by quickly and 
before you know it, the winter holidays will be here.  
I’d like to thank all of you who came to Parent/Teacher 
conferences.  Education at Laneview is a partnership 
and you are part of the education equation.  Parents 
plus teachers equals positive and successful learning 
experiences for students.    

December is a time to give… 
 

This month, we will be sponsoring the Second Harvest 
Food Drive.  During this holiday season, please 
consider giving to those in need. The Food Drive will 
run from December 3rd to 12th. 
 
Give the gift of READING…  When it comes to gift 
giving, why not give a youngster a gift for life, the gift 
of reading.  
  
The gift of TIME… Often this time of year can be 
hectic and constantly on the go.  Take time to talk to 
your children everyday about how their school day 
was.  Instead of asking them “How was school 
today?’’, ask them to tell you what they learned or did 
in class that day.  It will definitely lead to a longer, 
productive conversation.  Additionally, take time to 
read with your child.  Having them read aloud with 
you, helps build their fluency and you, asking who, 
what, where, when, why and how questions, helps 
build their comprehension. 

  
As stated above, a big part of the Laneview Family will 
be leaving us at the end of this month.  Ms. Margie 
Matsuura, our School Secretary for the last 18 years 
will be retiring.  A lot of things that happen at 
Laneview would not happen without the care, hard 
work and dedication of Ms. Margie.  I appreciate how 
she made my transition to Laneview a smooth and 
easy process over three years ago when I started 
here.  For many of the teachers and staff, she is the 
ONLY Laneview school secretary they know.  She has 
developed strong ties to the students and their 
families throughout her years here.  We will ALL miss 
her.  Thank you Ms. Margie 
  
On behalf of the Laneview staff, I would like to thank 
all of you for your constant support and 
partnership.  Together, we make a difference!   I wish 
all of you a safe, joyous and peaceful holiday. 
  
Sincerely, 
Carol Mar 
 
REQUIRED SCREEN TIME!   

Did you know that your child has homework on the 
computer every week?  We have some computer 
based programs that ALL teachers use for building 
math and reading skills.  Teachers assign regular 
homework using these sites.  These programs can be 
done on a computer or tablet/iPad.  Most are 
accessed through the CLEVER website.   

ST Math (JiJi) Homework Link (Grades K - 3rd)  
Optional 4th and 5th  
http://web.stmath.com/ 
 
JiJi the Penquin travels around the world based on the 
percentage of all of the students’ average 
progress.   So far we are a little over 20% in average 
progress. Our goal is 100% progress by June so that 
we can get JiJi home to Bhutan, India.  JiJi is on 
Fregate Island, Seychelles now.  At 30%, we can 
bring JiJi to Colorado, USA.   

Dream Box Math (Grades 4th and 5th) 
(access through CLEVER) 
 

RAZ – KIDS Link (K-5) 
(access through CLEVER) 
 
Please help and support your child to stay on top of 
this component of homework. 
 



Traffic / Safety Patrol 
Did you know that we have had some driving 
accidents around the school?  We have also had 
several near misses of children and adults or cars 
being hit. We do not want anyone getting hurt.   
Please obey the following traffic and pedestrian 
guidelines 

1. When the students are in the crosswalk, 
please stop your vehicle. 

2. Parents and students please do not run or 
walk through cars in the parking lots.  

3. Please respect our neighbors by not 
parking in or blocking their driveways. 

4. Please do not leave unattended young 
children in cars. 

5. Drive on the correct side of the street. 
6. Always buckle up your children and 

yourselves.  It is the law. 
7. Always pick-up and drop off students 

curb side only. 
8. NO STUDENT PICK-UP OR DROP 

OFF IN SIDE STAFF PARKING LOT.  
9. NO U-TURNS IN THE MIDDLE OF 

THE STREET AT ANY TIME. 
10. Drive safely around the school.  It’s our 

kids.   
 
The Second Harvest Food Bank donation drive 
will be from December 3rd to 12th.   
Laneview’s goal is for every student to donate 2 
nonperishable food items and each adult to donate 
4 items.  This would generate over 1,000 pounds 
of food for families in need this holiday season.  
Please bring you donations to your child’s 
classroom or to the school office.   
 
Board of Trustees Meetings are held once a 
month on Tuesdays.  The next meeting will be on 
January 11th at 7:00pm at the Berryessa District 
Office Main Boardroom.  All community 
members are encouraged to attend.  The 
following is a list of Board meetings for 2018-
2019:  January 15th, February 12th,  February 26th,    
March 12th, April 9th, May 7th, May 21st,  June 4th 
and June 18th. 
 

 
 
 
 

NO SCHOOL – WINTER BREAK 
DECEMBER 24, 2018 TO 

JANUARY 4, 2019 
Early Dismissal Friday, December 21, 2018 at 

1:00pm. 
SCHOOL RESUMES ON MONDAY, 

JANUARY 7, 2019 
HAVE A SAFE AND HAPPY HOLIDAY! 

                                       
 
How to Get to School on Time and still have 
breakfast. The morning rush can be stressful for 
both parents and children.   

■ Discuss the problem as a family and 
schedule a meeting when you don’t have to rush.  
Talk about the different things that need to 
happen in the morning.  Make a list and post it in 
a place where it is visible to your child. 

■ For additional motivation, develop a 
reward system for your child for being ready on 
time such as a sticker or a points chart, etc.  Over 
the long term, children can work for rewards like 
a special breakfast, time to play a game with a 
parent or other special treats. 

■ Involving your child in solving the 
problem can help him or her understand the 
importance of getting ready on time.  A less 
stressful morning can be the start of a better day 
for the whole family. 
 

 

No SSC and No PTA meeting for the month 
of December.  The next meeting will be  

January 16, 2019. 
 
 

                                       It is the policy of the Berryessa Union School 
district not to discriminate on the basis of sex, religion, race, national origin, 
or handicapping condition in its education programs and activities, or in the 

recruitment and employment of personnel 
       

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



 
December 2018 Important Points: 

1. Please be a safe driver around the school.  We do not want any of our students, staff or families 
hurt or injured. 

2. No school from December 24, 2018 to January 4, 2019.  Friday, December 21st, will be early 
dismissal at 1:00pm.         SCHOOL RESUMES MONDAY, JANUARY 7, 2019. 

3. We wish you a very Happy Holiday Season.  The Laneview Staff would like to wish everyone a 
happy and safe holiday.  This is the time of year to spend with family and friends, revisit family 
traditions and rekindle friendships.  
 

Puntos importantes de diciembre: 
1. Por favor manejen con cuidado alrededor de la escuela. No queremos que ningún estudiante o      

familiar lastimado o lesionado. 
2. Del 24 de diciembre, 2018 al 4 de enero del 2019 no habrá clases.  El viernes 21 de diciembre, la   

salida será a la 1:00pm. 
3. Le deseamos unas felices festividades. El personal de Laneview les desea a cada uno felices y seguras   

festividades. Este es el tiempo de pasarla con la familia y amigos, revivir tradiciones familiares y 
reconectar con amistades. 
 

Những điểm tin quan trọng tháng 12: 
1. Xin thận trọng khi chạy xe xung quanh trường. Chúng tôi thật không muốn các học sinh, nhân viên hoặc 

các gia đình bị tổn thương hoặc bị tai nạn. 
2. Trường đóng cửa nghỉ từ ngày 24 tháng 12, 2018 đến ngày 4 tháng Giêng, 2019. Thứ Sáu, ngày 21 tháng 

12, các học sinh sẽ được ra về sớm, lúc 1:00 giờ. TRƯỜNG SẼ MỞ CỬA HỌC TRỞ LẠI THỨ HAI, NGÀY 7 
THÁNG GIÊNG, 2019. 

Chúng tôi xin cầu chúc quý vị một mùa lễ thật vui vẽ. Đây là thời gian để chúng ta dành cho gia đình 
và bạn bè, nhìn lại truyền thống gia đình và nối lại tình thân. 

December 2018 Important Points: 
1.  請成為學校周圍的安全司機。 我們不希望任何學生，員工或家人受到傷害。 
2.  2018年12月24日至2019年1月4日學校放假。12月21日星期五下午1:00將提前放學。學校將於2019 
年1月7日星期一恢復上課。 

3. 我們祝你節日快樂。 Laneview教職員希望大家有一個愉快和安全的假期。 這是一年中與家人和朋
友共同重 
溫家庭傳統並重新建立友誼的時候。 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



         
The next School Site Council meeting will be held on Wednesday, Jan. 16, 2019 at 
6:00pm.  If you would like to attend and need an interpreter, please call (408) 923-1920. 
 

Nuestra próxima junta del Concilio Escolar llevará acabo el Jan. 16, 2019 at 6:00pm.  
Si usted desea atender y necesita interprete por favor llame al (408) 923-1920, 
 

Buÿi hÿp kÿ tiÿp cho Hÿi ÿÿng Nhà Trÿÿng sÿ là vào ngày Jan. 16, 2019 at 6:00pm.   
Nÿu quí vÿ muÿn tham dÿ và cÿn ngÿÿi thông dÿch, xin gÿi (408) 923-1920. 
 
 
 
 

The next PTA meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 16, 2019 at 7:00pm.  If you 
would like to attend and need an interpreter, please call (408) 923-1920. 
 

Nuestra próxima junta del PTA se llevará acabo el Wednesday, January 16, 2019 at 
7:00pm.  Si usted desea atender y necesita interprete por favor llame al (408) 923-1920. 
 
Buÿi hÿp kÿ tiÿp cho PTA sÿ là vào ngày Wednesday, January 16, 2019 at 7:00pm.  Nÿu 
quí vÿ muÿn tham dÿ và cÿn ngÿÿi thông dÿch, xin gÿi (408) 923-1920. 
 

 
*****No SSC and No PTA meeting for December***** 

 
 

Upcoming Events 
Our 5th grade students are preparing for their intense science study week at Walden West.  
This is the annual 5th grade Science Camp trip.  We encourage every 5th grade student to 
attend especially since it is directly related to the 5th grade curriculum.  This year the cost 
per student is $300 and is scheduled for January 29-February 1, 2019.  We have until 
January 7, 2019 to verify if we have sufficient funds to attend.  We welcome donations to 
sponsor students to help us reach our goal to send all 63 students to camp. 
 
Please call the district hotline 
923-1901 (Chinese) 923-1902 (Spanish) 923-1903 (Vietnamese) 
Somebody will get in touch with you to deliver the essence of the document. 
 

如果您需要更進一步的幫助，以便了解學校發回家的信件。 請撥打學區中文熱線電話 923-1901 

有人會與您取得聯繫，為您解說文件上的重要內容。 
 

Si desea ayuda adicional, por favor llame al teléfono de asistencia en español al 923-1902 y alguien se 
pondrá en contacto para darle la información esencial del documento. 
 

Nếu quý vị cần sự giúp đở Để hiểu rỏ hơn về những văn kiện đã được gởi về nhà Xin gọi số 
hotline của học khu tại 923-1903 sẽ có người giúp quí vị hiểu những điều cốt yếu của văn kiện. 
 

 

Lost and Found 
Is your child missing any clothes?  The lost and found collection is located on the 
southside of the quad, across from room 9.  Please have your child check if he/she is 
missing an item.  Any remaining clothes will be given to a charity during our winter break. 
Be sure to mark your children’s jackets, sweaters, lunch boxes, etc. with their names.   

 
 
 



   

Happy Holidays – December 2018 

 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

        
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

     
 
 

1 
 

2 3 
Second Harvest 

Food Bank 
Collection thru 

Dec. 12th  
 
 
 

4 
8:30am 4th/5th 
Grade Honor 

Roll Assembly 
 

5 
8:30am-2:15pm 

Espanol’s class to 
Noble Library by 

VTA 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

6  
 

7  
 

8  

 9 10 
8:30am-2:25pm 

Hernandez, 
Peters & Scott to 
Marine Science 

11 
 
 
. 

7:00pm Board  
of Trustees Mtg 

at D.O. 
 

12 
Walk to School 

Day 
 

Last day of 
Second Harvest 

Food Bank  
 

13 
 
 

 

14  
8:30am-2:15pm 
Jacobson, Bates 
& Ms. Van to 

Marine Science 

 15 
 

 16 17 
 
 

18 
 

19 
 

 

20 
 

21 
Early Dismissal 

at 1:00pm 

 22 
 
 

 

 23 
 
  

 

24 
  
NO SCHOOL 

 

25 
Christmas Day 
NO SCHOOL 

 

26 
 

NO SCHOOL 

27 
 

NO SCHOOL 

28 
 

NO SCHOOL 
    

 

 29 
 
 

 

30 
  

31 
 

NO SCHOOL 
 

Jan 1 
New Year’s Day 
NO SCHOOL 

 
 
 

Jan 2 
 
NO SCHOOL 

 
 

Jan 3 
 

NO SCHOOL 
 

Jan 4 
 
NO SCHOOL 

 

Jan 5 
 

SCHOOL RESUMES ON MONDAY, JANUARY 7, 2019. 
 
 
 
 

 


